October 27th, 1924. Lieut .- Colonel Walter J. Brown . Bank of Montreal Chambers, Market Square. London, Ont. My dear Colonel Brown:-Thank you very much for your letter of the 23rd of October. It naturally pleases me very much to have you say that you consider my remarks at the unveiling of the Memorial appropriate. It would be difficult at this moment to furnish you with a copy of what I said because the address was not written out beforehand. If the County intends to issue some report of the proceedings I shall do my best to supply them with the material of my address. I thought the tablet one of the finest I have seen and the whole proceedings very dignified and well carried out. May I congratulate you personally, because I know you had probably the most to do with the arrangements. Yours faithfully, Principal.